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23 December 2016   
 
 
Philippine Stock Exchange, Inc. 
3rd Floor, Philippine Stock Exchange Plaza, 
Ayala Triangle, Ayala Avenue, Makati City 
  

Attention:      Mr. Jose Valeriano B. Zuno III 
                                                OIC-Head, Disclosure Department 
  
Gentlemen: 
  

We refer to the Philippine Stock Exchange’s (“PSE”) request for clarification of the 
news article under Bizz Buzz column entitled “Mining contrarian” posted in Inquirer.net on 
December 23, 2016. The article reported in part that: 

 
 

“. . . . 
 
We heard that a mineral resource report by SRK Consulting has 
estimated the bauxite resource in Samar at more than 110 million metric 
tons. The merger will give Marcventure access to more than 20 million 
additional metric tons of nickel resource. 
 
. . . . 
 
Sources said Marcventures would invest some $150 million in a 
processing facility using rotary kiln electric furnace technology that 
will produce nickel pig iron, the raw material for stainless steel. 
Another $100 million will be invested in a vat leaching facility that will 
produce nickel hydroxide (said to be a cheaper technology than the 
high pressure acid leach perfected by the Sumitomogroup). 
 
Marcventures is in serious talks with a Chinese group—one of its major 
buyers—that could be its technical and strategic partner for the 
processing facilities. 
 
. . . .” 

 
We clarify that based on a JORC report provided by Asia Pilot Mining Philippines 

Corp., Alumina Mining Philippines Inc. (AMPI) and Bauxite Resources Inc. (BARI) have a 
combined measured and indicated resource of 116.4 million metric tons of bauxite. The 
Company is currently conducting due diligence to verify the reported mineral resource.  
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We further confirm that the Company through its subsidiary, Marcventures Mining 
and Development Corp. is considering the development of a nickel processing plant. It is 
currently conducting a feasibility study to determine its viability. It is likewise in talks with 
potential business partners or investors. The Company has not yet entered into any firm 
agreements regarding this matter. We shall accordingly inform the Exchange of any 
developments.   
 
 
 

                                   Very truly yours, 

 
                              
        Diane Madelyn C. Ching 
                                                      Asst. Corporate Secretary 
 


